











VICTOR ATIYEH
GOVERNOR
1979-1987

INTERNATIONAL
CONSULTANT & TRADE

Consul General Akira Watanabe
Konsulat Jenderal Jepang
Jalan Sumatera No. 93
Surabay, Indonesia

Dear Consul General Watanabe,

It was so good to hear from you and to receive a copy of your
most honored dinner with Empereor and Empress Akihito. What an
incredible thrill it must have been for you to be with them,
especially on an informal basis.

I also thoroughly enjoyed to have received the highlights of your
amazing foreign service. Unquestionable you are held in very
high esteem by the Imperial household and the foreign service.

My very best to you and Mrs. Watanabe.

Victor Atiyeh
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May 12, 1983

The Honorable Victor Attyeh
Fax: 00-1-503-224-3208

Dear Governor,

Vith reference to my letter dated May 7th, 1893 to
you, I take the pleasure to remind you specially that
the government of Japan maintains its policy to keep
strictly confidential of personnel matters until it
is officially announced, In this connection, I have
full trust in you, Governor, that you observe this
tradition well and therefore not tell about my coming
nev appointment to any body including our Consul-General.

The only reason I wrote to you in advance was my
friendship and the significance Japanese Government
places in its Consulate in Portland, by assigning an
ambassador-class Consul-General there,

Hoping you fully understand friendly gesture of

nine. -
Respectfully yours

Akira Watanabe
Fax: 62-31-51587
Indonesia¥ iSurabaya
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May 12, 1993

Consul General Akira Watanabe
Jl. Sumatera No. 93
Surabaya, INDONESIA

Dear Consul General Watanabe,

It was with a great deal of excitement and joy that we received the
news of your receiving the honored position as an Ambassador for
your country. That is clearly a recognition of your skilled and
trusted service to Japan over these many years.

All that you have learned will be put to the severest of tests in
Libya. Colonel Qaddafi is generally considered a "villain" by the
world community and your efforts to have him change his ways and his
image will be no small task. However, knowing of vyour tact and
persuasiveness and determination I have confidence you will succeed.
Certainly the story you tell of your outstanding service 1in
Afghanistan should be a blueprint for things to come in Libya.

I am proud to have had the opportunity to establish a warm
friendship with you. This pride is shared by Oregonians who have
the knowledge that part of your distinguished career was served in
our state.

Mrs. Atiyeh and I send our congratulations and very best wishes to
you and Mrs. Watanabe.

P.S. You can be assured that your good news will be kept in strict
confidence. We will anxiously await the official public
announcement,
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